
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear 
 
FOSSE ROAD, EAST STOKE, ELSTON AND SYERSTON AND FOSSE WAY, FLINTHAM 
PROPOSED 40 MPH AND 50 MPH SPEED LIMITS (TRO 3404) – STAGE 2 CONSULTATION  
 

Via East Midlands Ltd is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to deliver highway 
services in Nottinghamshire. 
 

Nottinghamshire County Council have received requests to reduce the speed limit on Fosse Way, 
Syerston at the junction of Fosse Way/A46 junction (near RAF Syerston base) to Fosse Road/Elston 
Lane, East Stoke.  A lot of this section of road does not have a footway and it connects two sections 
of national cycle network (route 48), this means there are a number of vulnerable road users along 
this route. A review of the road confirms that it is suitable for a 50mph speed limit which would align 
with national guidance. 
 

To address this issue, it is therefore proposed to reduce the existing National Speed Limit (60 mph) 
to 50 mph speed limit.  It is also proposed to move the 30mph terminal signs closer to the village just 
south of the bus stops and install a 40mph buffer to encourage drivers to slow down before entering 
the village. 
 

Further to the stage one consultation letter of 8th July 2025, the next stage of the consultation is to 
publicly advertise the scheme. The notice will be published in the Newark Advertiser and Nottingham 
Post and notices will be fixed on site. A plan showing the proposals is attached (Drawing Number 
H/JW/5029/01) along with a copy of the site notice. 
 

Any objections should clearly state the reasons for the objections and should reach us in writing, 
either by letter or email, by 18th September 2025. If the objection cannot be resolved, it will be 
reported through the County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. 
 

Please be advised that all comments regarding this scheme, made during the stage one consultation 
period, still remain valid throughout this stage two consultation period. 
 

Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as appropriate. If you’d 
like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 

Please scan QR code 
 
Yours 
           
Improvements Design Team 
Via East Midlands Ltd 
Tel: 0115 977 2947 
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
 

 
   

   

My ref: H/JW/TRO3404/2550271 

Date: 18th August 2025 
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